TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
Date & Time: 01 July 2014, 7:00 PM
Call to Order:
7:00

Prayer:
Councilman Carter
Pledge of Allegiance: Boy Scout Troop 5129
Those Present: Vice Mayor Tom Claridge, Councilman Don Carter, Councilman Dale Rogers, Town Manager Jeff McCormick, Fire Chief Adam Hoopes, Assistant Police Chief Gary Gale, Public Works Director Dennis Lines, Joe Goodman
Approval of Minutes of the Regular Town Council Meeting held 03 June 2014.  
Motion by Councilman Carter; seconded by Councilman Rogers. Vote 3 to 0.

CALL TO THE PUBLIC

Those wishing to address the Council are required to register by completing and signing an individual speaker’s form with the Clerk before the meeting and must be recognized by the Mayor before speaking.  Time permitting; each presentation will be given approximately three (3) minutes.  It is probable that each representative will be limited to one speaker per organization.  Action taken as a result of public comment will be limited to directing staff to study or reschedule the matter for further consideration at a later date.

DECLARATION ON CONFLICT OF INTEREST

The council members and staff have a right to declare a conflict of interest.  The declaration of a conflict of interest must be made prior to discussion of any agenda item in which Council members or staff members determine they have a conflict of interest.

VISITOR BUSINESS

1. Presentation / Report to the Council by Public Works Director Dennis Lines.

The Public Works department had an opportunity to hold decomposed granite into trucks for two days. Roads have been patched as needed. Problem areas in town have been swept as needed. Weed control spray has been applied throughout town. The Little League season and ball fields are coming along without a hitch. Discussions have taken place about tying in the well from 700 South to better water the ball fields. The well should double the current water output. With the little amount of rain, weed control at the Cemetery has not been difficult. Operations at the pool are going good. The health inspector has inspected the pool twice. At the library, the concrete for the conex box has been poured. The walk-in door has been installed on the conex box. Work continues on the fire department building and their vehicles. Water was not discharged from the sewer pond during the month of June, and only a portion of water was discharged in May. Vice Mayor Claridge asked Dennis if he needed anything from the Town. Dennis responded the Public Works crew maintains the roads in Town as best they can with the resources they have. Several roads need to be seal coated on a yearly basis, but the Town can’t afford it. About half the roads in Town were seal coated during the last CDGB grant cycle.
COUNCIL BUSINESS
2. Presentation by the Staff of the Gila Watershed Partnership. 

Michael Smith, interim director, introduced himself. Michael talked about the Gila Watershed’s partnership with the Walton Family Foundation. The tamarisk beetle is expected to arrive in 18 to 24 months, and will deplete the tamarisk in the Gila Valley. Deana Stone introduced herself. The Gila Watershed Partnership serves mainly Graham in Greenlee counties. The biggest priority is the quantity and quality of water. Monitoring wells in the area, cleaning up the Gila River basin, and monitoring sediment in the River are all priority projects. Financing water fixtures for low income households is a side project. Work crews comprised of local youth are often used for cleanup and maintenance projects along the Gila River. Deana spoke about the partnership with the Walton Family Foundation to acquire funding for restoration projects. The arrival of the tamarisk beetle is a major driver in that funding. The absence of the tamarisk along the Gila River is likely to result in flooding. After depleting the supply of tamarisk, the beetles typically die off. Depleted tamarisk typically results in depleted habitat for the willow flycatcher. Restoring the bird’s habitat is also a major funding driver for the Walton Family Foundation. Discussions have occurred with Congressman Gosar’s Office to acquire funding for restoration along the Gila River. The USDA Regional Conservation Partnership Program could also provide funding. Deana closed with asking Pima to keep the Gila Watershed Partnership in their budget. 
3. Swearing In of Sheryl Graver, Member of the Pima Planning & Zoning Board. 
The Town Manager stated that Sheryl Graver had contacted him and wasn’t sure if she would make tonight’s meeting. A Planning and Zoning Board meeting is scheduled and she will be sworn in at that time.
4. Discussion and possible decision on replacing the “Welcome to Pima” signs along Highway 70. Joe Goodman will address the Council. 
Joe Goodman introduced himself. He brought to the Council’s attention the illustrations of the four choices for the Welcome to Pima signs. Both fancy and blocked fonts are used in the signs. He went on to explain the matrix, including the sign cost, which are $1000 apiece, for a total of $2000 for both signs. Each sign contains space for 12 business signs, and each business space would be $200 apiece. Pima-based businesses, and perhaps Pima families, could compete for available business space, perhaps through a lottery or on auction. Available business space could rotate every two years, so more interested businesses could participate. The cost of the business sign and the fee for two years rental of the space would be paid up front. The business signs could be replaced every two years. The Welcome to Pima sign could be replaced as often as every six years. The business signs could provide a source of perpetual funding to replace the Welcome to Pima signs. Charging $100 per business sign would provide a better source of revenue. Should a Pima business drop out or go out of business, their space on the welcome sign would be made available, and the business acquiring that signed space would pay a $200 fee. Joe requested a decision from the Council on which sign design would be chosen, and whether the business signs would be for businesses only, or whether families could be included. Vice Mayor Claridge asked the town manager if he had any comments, and the town manager stated that funding appeared to be self-sustaining, which is a plus. Joe offered to solicit businesses, find replacements for businesses that may have dropped out, and facilitate the process. Councilman Rogers asked a question. Joe clarified that each sign is $100 per year for a two-year block, which equals a fee of $200 per sign and $200 per space for two years. $400 would be paid up front (for space on both welcome signs). Councilman Carter stated he would prefer the $100 per year per sign fee, believing that price would make the program more self-sustainable. 
Vice Mayor Claridge asked for a motion. Councilman Rogers motioned to accept the second option, allowing both businesses and families to participate, at the fee of $100 per year per space for two-year blocks. Councilman Carter seconded. Vice Mayor Claridge called for the vote, and the motion passed 3 to 0. 

Following the Executive Session, Councilman Carter made a motion to amend the previous decision, and give Pima businesses the first priority in allocating sign space on the Welcome to Pima signs, and then provide a lottery for families requesting space, should space be available. Vice Mayor Claridge seconded. Vice Mayor Claridge called for the vote, and the motion passed 3 to 0. 

5. Discussion and possible decision on implementing procedural guidelines for the Pima Little League. Little League Director Lee Haws will address the Council. 

Lee Haws stated that the Pima Little League had adopted a set of rules and guidelines. He has coached Pima Little League for five of the last seven years, and during that time, a set of rules was not in place. Using Thatcher’s rules as a guideline, Lee developed rules for Pima which are specific to different age groups. In a recap of the season, Lee stated there was one problem parent who disagreed with the philosophy the coaches had agreed upon. That parent was offered an opportunity to volunteer her time to the program, and she stated she would be involved in the program next year. When Pima teams play in Thatcher, Pima is obligated to observe Thatcher’s rules. The number of games for the younger age groups was increased this season.
Councilman Rogers made a motion to accept the Little League rules. Councilman Carter seconded. Vice Mayor Claridge called for the vote, and the motion passed 3 to 0.

6. Discussion and possible decision on the purchase of a 2008 Ford Expedition and a 2006 Ford Crown Victoria for the Pima Police Department. 

Jeff said he spoke to the Town Manager in Marana. A draft of a transfer agreement had been sent to Marana, which outlines the sale of two vehicles from the Marana Police Department, a 2006 Crown Victoria and a 2008 Ford Expedition. Jeff stated Pima could acquire both vehicles for a whopping grand total of two dollars. Both vehicles are fully equipped, both have relatively low mileage, both are fully functional, and both have been personally inspected by Assistant Police Chief Gary Gale. Officer Gale stated both vehicles are in good shape.
Councilman Rogers motioned to approve the purchase of both vehicles for the sum of two dollars. Councilman Carter seconded. Vice Mayor Claridge called for the vote, and the motion passed 3 to 0.

DEPARTMENT BUSINESS:
CITY SERVICES
SANITATION
PUBLIC WORKS 
EMERGENCY SERVICES

PLANNING & ZONING



CONSENT AGENDA:
MANAGER’S REPORT

FINANCIAL REPORT

BUILDING PERMIT REPORT

POLICE ACTIVITY REPORT

LIBRARY REPORT

TRIP REPORT


Councilman Carter made a motion to accept the Consent Agenda, and Councilman Rogers seconded. Vice Mayor Claridge called for the vote, and the motion passed 3 to 0.

Vice Mayor Claridge stated that the Council needed to go into executive session. Councilman Carter made a motion to go into executive session, and Councilman Rogers seconded. Vice Mayor Claridge called for the vote, and the motion passed 3 to 0.

Following the Executive Session, Vice Mayor Claridge stated that a review of Town Manager McCormick had been conducted. Councilman Carter made a motion to accept the review. Councilman Rogers seconded. Vice Mayor Claridge called for the vote, and the motion passed 3 to 0.

DURING OR AFTER THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING WHICH BEGINS AT 7:00 P.M. ON JUNE 3, 2014 THE COUNCIL MAY ADJOURN TO EXECUTIVE SESSION

AGENDA:
1. Consultation/Discussion with Attorney for legal Advice regarding personnel (A.R.S. 38-431.03A3) (A.R.S. 38-431-03A1)

2. Discussion or consultation for advice with Town Attorney (A.R.S. 38-431.03A3)

3. Discussion and possible decision concerning personnel, financial and property issues.  

POSSIBLE AGENDA ITEMS FOR THE NEXT TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

A Motion to Adjourn was made by Vice Mayor Claridge, and seconded by Councilman Carter. The meeting adjourned at 8:16 PM.

***Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act & Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act prohibits discrimination on the basis of disability in public meetings.  Individuals with disabilities who need a reasonable accommodation to participate in these meetings, or who require this information in an alternate format, may call the Town of Pima at 485-2611 or TDD (928) 428-0778, as soon as possible to allow sufficient time to arrange for the accommodation.

PAGE  
4

